
 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair       Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Mason County Road Commission New Facility Construction 

Project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Mason County 

Road Commission located at 510 East State Street, P.O. Box 247, Scottville, MI 49454. The 

funding would construct a new operational facility for the Mason County Road Commission. The 

project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the Mason County Road Commission 

facility is 85 years old and has aged to the point of being an unsafe work environment. This 

project would allow the Commission to better serve the public while also protecting the 

investments of the taxpayers and allowing quick response times in emergencies and inclement 

weather conditions. 

The project has a Federal nexus because it is for purposes authorized by Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, nor does anyone in my immediate family. 

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter. 

 

     Sincerely, 

M 

JOHN MOOLENAAR 

Member of Congress  

 

 


